
I ‘m here to discuss a matter of great importance to our town: the performance and 
accountability of our town manager. Over recent months, we have seen a series of 
troubling actions that call into question the suitability of this individual to continue in 
their role. I urge you to consider relief for cause for the following reasons: 

First, the town commission has been repeatedly put on the spot due to incomplete or 
misleading information. Our town manager has briefed you based on half-truths, 
omitting significant key points. This not only undermines your ability to make informed 
decisions but also erodes public trust in our governance. 

During a recent civility and decorum meeting, the town manager failed to mention a 
critical third point. If it weren’t for public outrage and the intervention of our own 
attorney, who suggested removing this point entirely, it would have passed unnoticed. 
Such omissions are unacceptable and demonstrate a severe lack of transparency and 
responsibility. 

Additionally, during the last meeting on seawalls, the recommendation was to pass the 
motion on its first reading without notifying the residents. Thanks to the efforts of 
myself and a few others who took the initiative to inform the community, this issue was 
brought to light. If not for this intervention, the recommendation would likely have 
passed without the residents' knowledge or input. In that same meeting, the town 
manager accepted responsibility and mentioned that someone would be suspended. 
Yet, to date, no suspension has occurred, raising further questions about accountability. 

Another concern is the issue of sidewalk repairs. After I posted a video highlighting the 
state of our sidewalks, the town promptly produced and posted a work schedule for 
repairs. However, despite this schedule, no work has been done on Bayberry or Cypress 
Drive. Are any of you verifying the progress, or are you simply taking someone's word 
for it? This lack of follow-through is concerning and indicative of poor management. 

Lastly, let's address the town’s budget. How many of you have thoroughly reviewed the 
budget before voting on it? Do you know how much money was allocated to special 
events like the Sunset Celebration for FY24? I do – it was zero dollars. Yet, the Sunset 
Celebration continues. This discrepancy suggests that funds are being diverted without 
proper authorization or transparency. Can you account for where this money is coming 
from? This mismanagement of funds is yet another reason why we need to reconsider 
our town manager's position. 

In summary, the town manager's repeated failures in communication, transparency, 
accountability, and financial management provide ample reasons for relief for cause. It 
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would be a failure on your part not to discuss this issue, especially given the number of 
concerned citizens present here today demanding action. 

Thank you for your time and consideration. 
 


